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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE PARCHMENT CITY COMMISSION HELD ON MONDAY MAY 4, 2020.

1. Call to order

Mayor Britigan called the meeting to order via Zoom (online due to Coronavirus shutdown) at 7:00 p.m. 
2. Roll Call.
Present:     
Mayor Britigan, Vice Mayor Jordan, Commissioners Bagley, Emmons, Evans, Fooy, and Madaras. City Manager Stoddard, City Treasurer/Clerk Stutz; Attorney Soltis, Deputy Clerk Smith. 
Absent:
None.
3.
Minutes
Moved by Commissioner Emmons, supported by Vice Mayor Jordan to approve the Minutes of the April 20, 2020 Regular Meeting. Motion Carried.
4.
Additions or changes to the agenda. 

None.  Moved by Commissioner Bagley, supported by Vice Mayor Jordan to accept the agenda. Motion Carried.
5.
Citizen Comments – Items ON the Agenda
None. 
6.
Consent Agenda 
A.
Moved by Commissioner Evans, supported by Commissioner Bagley to receive the consent agenda items. Motion Carried.  
7.
Unfinished Business
A.
Public Hearing for 2020-2021 Fiscal Year Budget. Moved by Vice Mayor Jordan and supported by Commissioner Evans to move to the public hearing at 7:04 pm.  Roll call vote was as follows: 
Ayes:
   Bagley, Britigan, Emmons, Evans, Fooy, Jordan, and Madaras.
Nays:
   None.
Absent:
   None.

Abstain:   
   None.
Motion Carried 7-0.
Mayor Britigan then asked if there was any discussion or questions from those present. After hearing none, he asked for a motion to move back into regular session. Moved by Commissioner Bagley, supported by Commissioner Madaras to move out of public hearing and back into regular session at 7:07 pm. Roll call vote was as follows: 
Ayes:
   Bagley, Britigan, Emmons, Evans, Fooy, Jordan, and Madaras.
Nays:
   None.
Absent:
   None.

Abstain:   
   None.
Motion Carried 7-0.
8.
New Business 


None.
9.
Citizen Comments 

None. 
10.
Mayor and Commissioner Comments 
Commissioner Bagley told everyone to stay safe.

Commissioner Evans agreed, adding that a good job was done on the budget.

Commissioner Fooy mentioned the budgeted loss in the general fund concerns him, asking the City Manager to reach out to him later. He then complimented city staff, saying “keep up the good work” and “stay safe”.
Mayor Britigan noted that the Commissioners will talk more about the budget in the future, as well as the impact Covid-19 could have on cities. He then announced that the Kindleberger Summer Festival and concert series have been canceled for 2020. The KAC Committee felt it was the appropriate thing to do out of concern for public health. The Mayor then mentioned Bingo for Bags was moved to October 24.
 
11.  
City Manager Comments/Reports 
City Manager Stoddard thanked all those in attendance and reported that City Hall will be closed to the public at least until June 1, in accordance with the Governor and County health officials. At that time, it looks like there will be a “soft opening”, we will take appointments if needed, and are available by phone. The lead service line yard restoration will be completed. She mentioned that she was in a virtual meeting with other City Managers around the County where they said to not change budgets, just make plans for changes throughout the year when more is known. City Manager Stoddard noted that the first cuts we will make is to seminars and conventions, and possibly moving GL software to the following year. She added that we will be posting updates to our website and our Facebook page, and invited all who had questions or concerns to call City Hall to discuss with her. 
12.
Adjournment
There being no further business to come before the Commission, it was moved by Commissioner Madaras and supported by all to adjourn the meeting at 7:15 p.m.










Shannon Stutz, City Clerk

